East Kingston Board of Selectmen Public Hearing
Thursday, July 28, 2022

Attendance: Selectboard Members, Joe Cacciatore, chair; Rob Caron, vice chair; Bob Nigrello; Town Administrator, Grace Ruelle

Audience: Atty. Kerry Marshall, Heather Desmond, Jason Warren, Peter Kelleher, Ed Campbell, Tom Sturgis, Tom Latham, Richard Urwick, Matt Davis

Zoom: Marjorie Young

Mr. Cacciatore called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

Mr. Cacciatore explained the purpose of the meeting to be about a lot line adjustment on Depot Road.

The public asked a question about the $150,000.  Mr. Nigrello explained that the trust is purchasing the land.  He explained that according to the RSA, as long as the town agrees, it can be gifted to the town.  Atty. Marshall explained about the trust.  Mr. Nigrello explained that this meeting is to listen to any questions from the public and let the experts explain or answer particular questions.

Marjorie Young on Zoom said she is in support of this purchase.

Atty. Marshall said the town has tried before to purchase this land 23 years ago.  More discussion on possible use for the land.  Mr. Cacciatore said this is about accepting the gift of land, nothing else at this point.  

The board asked for any questions opinions.

Audience member fully supports the purchase and gift of the land.

The next meeting will take place on August 8, 2022 at 5:30pm before the selectboard meeting.

Mr. Nigrello shared the schedule of the process.

Mr. Cacciatore adjourned the meeting at 5:37 pm.
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